
 

 

 

 

  Families Bulletin 
Monday 13 October 2025 - Friday 17 October 2025 

 

HEADTEACHER’S MESSAGE 
 

 

Dear Families 

 

It was a pleasure to see so many of you at our Year 11 Information Evening this week. Those who attended 

gave really positive feedback from the support we are offering; including last night's sessions on maths, 

English, science and revision strategies. If you missed the evening, all of the information from the 

presentations can be found on our Year 11 Support Hub which can be found on the home page of our website. 

 

Speaking of the website, we have been working hard on an update to our website which has not only included 

a bit of housekeeping to remove out of date documentation, but it will soon also have a fresh new look. We 

will send out further information including some helpful screen shots to ensure the transition runs as 

smoothly as possible, and you can still find what you need. 

 

I wish you all a lovely weekend, and all the best to the group of students and staff going on the Spanish trip to 

Madrid that departs on Sunday, also to our Year 10 Duke of Edinburgh group on their expedition.  

 

 
 
 
 
 
Jo Meloni 

Headteacher       

 

 

 

 

 

Week: A​​ ​ Timetable: 4 + 1 

 



 

Hot Chocolate with the Head  

 

It was a pleasure to meet with students from the Angelou community this week; I heard about how their hard 

work is paying off, not only on their learning, but how they have earnt Sackville Stars and valuable 

achievement points for their Community. In the case of Finley, Logan and Charlie, it was their fantastic record 

of 100% attendance so far this year that earnt them a spot at Hot Choc with the Head. 

 

We were also joined by three of our Sixth Form boys, Finley, Lewis and captain Josh who played in the 

memorial football match last week. Wonderful representatives of a fantastic group of boys who made us very 

proud indeed. Well done to all. 

 

Jo Meloni 
Headteacher  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                                                                                                                                                                                               

Key Dates 
​ ​ ​ ​  
Thursday 16 October 2025​ ​ ​ ​ Year 7 Information Evening 3.30pm - 6.30pm 
Monday 20 October 2025​ ​ ​ ​ Year 13 Chailey Heritage Trip 
Wednesday 22 October 2025​​ ​ ​ Families Focus Group (FFG) - 6pm 
Thursday 23 October 2025​ ​ ​ ​ Youth Ambassadors - Imberhorne 
Friday 24 October 2025​ ​ ​ ​ Stem Trip - Haywards Heath 
Monday 03 November 2025​ ​ ​ ​ Year 7 Parent and Carer Support Workshop 
Tuesday 04 November 2025​ ​ ​ ​ Music Trip to Glyndebourne 
Thursday 06 November 2025​​ ​ ​ Sixth Form Open Evening 
Wednesday 12 November 2025​ ​ ​ Year 12 Chemistry In Action Trip - London 
Monday 17 November 2025​ ​ ​ ​ Year 7-11 Flu spray vaccinations 
Wednesday 10 December 2025 ​ ​ ​ Families Focus Group (FFG) - 4pm  
Monday 02 February 2026​ ​ ​ ​ Year 8 HPV vaccinations 
Wednesday 11 March 2026 ​ ​ ​ ​ Families Focus Group (FFG) - 4pm 
Wednesday 13 May 2026​ ​ ​ ​ Families Focus Group (FFG) - 4pm 
Monday 13 July 2026​ ​ ​ ​ ​ Year 9 Meningitis vaccinations 
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Notice board  
 

Together We Achieve Programme 
Please find our Together We Achieve programme here.  

 

New Website 
We are really excited to soon be launching our new website. It has been under construction for some time 

now, and we are very close to launching it for you all to see. We believe it will help make your life easier when 

navigating the website and finding the information most relevant to you.  

We hope you will like it and please do let us know if you have any feedback once it goes live! 

 

Spooky Mail ​ ​ ​ ​ ​  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Extra-Curricular Opportunities  

The link for this half terms extra-curricular sessions can be found here: 

Extra-Curricular Opportunities Autumn Term  

The ‘live’ document shows our sessions, and new clubs may appear throughout the term. These will be 

communicated through this document and the Families Bulletin. Once in the document please scroll across to 

the year group relevant to your child.  

Mr Ashley Vallally-Godfrey 

Associate Assistant Headteacher 
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Safeguarding  

Understanding Social Media Pressures 

Social media can amplify peer pressure, affect self-esteem, and expose young people to harmful content. 

Encourage your child to follow positive accounts, unfollow toxic influences, and take regular breaks from their 

screen. Help them see that real life isn’t filtered or edited—and remind them that likes and followers don’t 

define their worth. 

Please contact your child’s tutor, community team or safeguarding@sackvilleschool.org.uk if you have any 

concerns/questions around your child’s safety. You can also contact the following organisations, depending on 

where you live, to get more advice. 

West Sussex - 

https://www.westsussex.gov.uk/education-children-and-families/keeping-children-safe/request-support-or-rai

se-a-concern-about-a-child/ 

East Sussex - https://www.eastsussex.gov.uk/children-families/report-a-concern-child 

Surrey - https://www.surreycc.gov.uk/children/contact-childrens-services 

Kent - https://www.kscmp.org.uk/guidance/worried-about-a-child 

As always, if you are aware or have any worries 

regarding the safety of our students then contact our 

safeguarding team. Contact …details below: 

Safeguarding Leads: 
Mr Millican - amillican@sackvilleschool.org.uk 

Mr Street - pstreet@sackvilleschool.org.uk 

Mrs Steer - asteer@sackvilleschool.org.uk 

Mr Vallally-Godfrey - 

avallallygodfrey@sackvilleschool.org.uk 

 

Safeguarding Team: 
Mr Endersby - jendersby@sackvilleschool.org.uk 

Mrs Hunt - shunt@sackvilleschool.org.uk 

Mrs Porter - mporter@sackvilleschool.org.uk 

Mr Cowlin - pcowlin@sackvilleschool.org.uk 

Mr Quigley - pquigley@sackvilleschool.org.uk 

Mrs Harper - aharper@sackvilleschool.org.uk 

Mr Groves - hgroves@sackvilleschool.org.uk 

Mrs Valentine - hvalentine@sackvilleschool.org.uk 
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Current Vacancies  

We have a support staff role available at the moment. If you would be interested in any of the following or 

know anyone else who may be, please call Katie Dawson, Headteacher’s PA for more information, or apply 

directly following these links: 

●​ Exam Invigilators 
 
 

Sackville News 

For all the latest news here at Sackville, follow the link below to the news section of our website -   
Sackville News 

We also publish a half termly newsletter and the latest edition can be seen here: Sackville Newsletter.  

Next publication date: W/B 24 October, 2025 

 

Futures - Find It Out Thursday 
 

This is a chance for students to explore different professions and learn from those that are in that industry and 
can give a first hand experience.  Different industries are highlighted each week and students have the 
opportunity to attend one talk per half term.  When these terms talks have been confirmed, students will be 
able to sign up using a Google form that will be sent out. Students can come along and start to investigate 
career paths open to you and discover the skills that you will be required to develop to join that industry. 
 
If you would be willing to come in and speak to students and be part of our Find it out Thursday program 
please contact Helen Smith on hsmith@sackvilleschool.org.uk. 
 

Work Experience  
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Medication, Illness and Vaccines 
 

Medication 
To ensure that we continue to support students when they are unwell, we need to make sure our records are 

up-to-date. As a school we will continue to administer ad-hoc medication as per the consent slip you have 

completed. If you wish for this to change, please contact the 

relevant year team. Should your child be diagnosed with any 

new medical condition please contact us. In addition, should your 

child's medical condition change (i.e., they no longer need to use 

their inhaler) please contact their community team.  

We will continue to provide the support and medical assistance you 

have already agreed to unless we hear from you. 

 
 
 
Asthma  
With the winter season on our doorstep, we would like to update our records with the treatment plans for any 
of our students who suffer from asthma. 
Please could you complete this Google Form as soon as possible. 
 

Illness 
In order to keep the more vulnerable members of our school community safe, a reminder to inform the school 
if your child contracts any of the following: Chickenpox, Shingles, Measles or Mumps. Please call the relevant 
community office, thank you in advance. 
 

Lost Property 
Any unlabelled lost property this week can be found here. If you feel that any items of clothing belong to your 

child, please email ktalbot@sackvilleschool.org.uk. 

If lost property is labelled, it will be returned to communities, so students should also ask there. 

 

Please can we ask that you check the lost property list above for items missing and encourage students to look 

in lost property for their missing items. Can we remind parents to name everything for a much higher chance 

of relocating lost property to their rightful owner.  
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External Clubs, Sports, Services and Events  

 

Girls Self Defence ​          Basketball Club ​ ​ ​   Careers Event  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Work Experience​ ​ Pre-loved Prom Dress​​   Harvest Appeal​
​  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

​   Supporting a Child with ADHD ​  
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Student Action Cooperative​      ​ U13 Football 

 

 

      

 

 

 

 

 

​ ​ ​ ​  

​ ​  

Invitation to Thales - Insight Event ​ ​ ​ A.I For Multi-Lingual Families 
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